Date:
Time:

Place:

Present:

Also Present:

COUNCIL/SCHOOL BOARD
LIAISON COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, April 19", 2000

1:00 p.m.

W. H. Anderson Committee Room
Richmond City Hall

Councillor Lyn Greenhill, Chair
Councillor Harold Steves
Trustee Sandra Bourque fentered™at.1:25 p.m:
Trustee Chris Evans

Mr.
Mr.
Mr. Ken Morryi
Mr.

Mr. G

.. ean ager
2~ Ashto @

1.
ihg of Wednesday, April 19", 2000, be adopted as
CARRIED
2. N OF MINUTES
It was note Trustee Bourque wished to propose several amendments to the

minutes of the arch 15th 2000 meeting, and as a result, it was agreed that adoption of
these minutes would be delayed until Trustee Bourque had arrived.

3. BUSINESS ARISING

None.
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4.

NEW BUSINESS

4.1

Recent Capital Announcements
(Memo: Apr. 12/00; File No.: 0155-02)

Secretary-Treasurer Ken Morris advised that the School District.had been given
approval from the Ministry of Education to proceed with the replacement of
Richmond High School. He stated that the new schogf, whichythe District
anticipated would be constructed on the Moffatt Road sigé of the gkisting school
site, would provide enrolment for 1,200 students. % further &dvised that the

currently
expansion

access frogr'Granville Avenue.

Mr. Morris then referred to Ferris Elementary School, located south of Blundell
Road, which served 2 quarter sections around Richmond High School as well as
the area south of Richmond High and the developments fronting Moffatt Road
many of which included low-cost housing. He advised that when the addition to
the school was completed, the building would be at maximum capacity with over
500 students, and that strategies were now being considered to reduce this
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number. He stated that these strategies included the removal of the existing day
care facility at Ferris Elementary because a similar program was also offered at

being reduced from Kindergarten to Grade 3 whic
the number of classrooms to be provided, an

Road. It was noted that the addition woulthpot accompaodate any students which
might result from the develop »

5. INFORMATION ITEMS

5.1

the site; advice was given that the City had made no progress in
finding realistic tenants for the facility because of the cost of making
needed improvements

> the proposed addition to the Hamilton Elementary School was still at the
planning stage - School District staff were hopeful that construction would
commence in May of this year however it could be delayed because of
the higher than anticipated pile driving costs (an additional $200,000 was
required)

149918 / 0100-20-CSBL1-03



Council/School Board Liaison Committee

Wednesday, April 19", 2000 4
> with respect to General Currie Elementary, legal problems with the tender
had been resolved and School District staff wo

d _be reporting to the

> School was now
underway and should be ready for opéning in.Septemker, 2000; further
advice was given that the School B 7", 200Q had adopted

that Trustee Bourque indicate the changes\which she/wished to propose to these
minutes. However, as the infgrn le, the following motion was
adopted.

It was moved and seconded

CARRIED
6.
7.
geting of the Council/School Board Liaison Committee
Wednesday, May 24", 2000 in the W. H. Anderson
Hall, 6911 No. 3 Road.
8.

CARRIED

Certified a true and correct copy of
the Minutes of the Council/School
Board Liaison Committee held on
Wednesday, April 19", 2000.

Councillor Lyn Greenhill Fran J. Ashton
Chair Executive Assistant
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